
. 

Well I just don’t feel real wordy this month and I am sure 

some of you are thinking or saying thank you God.   

So simply here is My tip of the month: 

Watch out for big yellow P-51 Mustangs with no power.  Oh 

well another one bites the dust. 

Be sure to read the Board meeting minutes and if you have 

any questions feel free to ask this Saturday. 

Reminder:  Last one out at the fields, please lock the gates 

and throw your garbage away in the cans. 

Club President, 

Richard Lawrence 
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BOARD MEETINGS 1ST MONDAY OF THE MONTH 

GENERAL MEETING 3RD SATURDAY OF THE MONTH  

NEXT GEN MEETING JUL 21, 2018 9:00 AM AT AIR PARK 

Est. 1976  Academy of Model Aeronautics Gold Leader Club 



HEMET MODEL MASTERS BOARD MEETING 
Minutes for July 2, 2018 

 
Meeting called to order by President Richard Lawrence at 7:00 pm. Board members present; Mario 
Muniz, Stewart Robinson, Dwayne Higgenbothem, Jeff Barker, Ralph Torres, Vincent Michael and  
Steve Staudenmeir. 
 
Meeting began with President Richard Lawrence talking about the proposed extension to the runway. 
Adding 25 feet to each end and then doing the repairs and overlay of the runway.  
 
Secretary Mario    Muniz mentioned that new member Neal Smiley will do what he can to approach his 
contacts to put on a jet event with 20 to 25 pilots at HMM. He will try to see if he can gather support 
from vendors in the RC Industry. The traditional raffle would be replaced by an auction with proceeds 
going to the club’s runway fund. This could be a yearly event and adding to the length of the runway 
would attract more pilots to the events at HMM and as a result perhaps garner more members who 
would enjoy the improvements to the facility. 
 
Secretary Mario Muniz also said he would approach HSD to see if their pilots would be interested in at-
tending the event and perhaps donating prizes for the event. President Richard Lawrence mentioned 
that these proceeds will be designated for the runway at HMM and not for any other use. 
 
President Richard Lawrence is hoping that some of the members might be willing to donate money    
towards the runway fund.  Ralph Torres mentioned that we need to get a NOTAM if we have a jet 
event. Of course we are aware that if we put on an event of this caliber a NOTAM will be required. 
 
President Richard Lawrence called for new business, the chair recognizes Steve Staudenmeir. Steve 
spoke about the cancelation of the General Meeting last month. VP Floyd Whitehorn stated that only a 
few people were there and he had no information for the meeting. Steve mentioned that it has happened 
recently and President Richard Lawrence mentioned that one of the meetings was cancelled because of 
rain. Steve stated that he was embarrassed because he had no information about the meeting. He stated 
that we need to do a better job of advising everyone about any cancellations that may occur. President 
Richard Lawrence made some comments about some of the meetings with very low attendance and will 
try to make some type of adjustments.  
 
Treasurer Stewart Robinson made some comments about the subject and agrees with some of the points 
made by Steve, but he was unable to be there and feels that Steve is pushing the subject a little too much 
and reminded him that we are accountable but we are doing this as volunteers and sometimes things can 
happen as regrettable as it may be. Time was spent seeking information on what constitutes a quorum 
for the sake of future meetings and a decision will be forthcoming on this subject. 
 
The rest of the meeting consisted of discussing how many members need to be present for a General 
Meeting and the subject was dropped as related to how many people have to be there. 
Board meetings are a different subject and a majority of the board members must be present to conduct 
a board meeting. 
 
Safety Officer Vincent Michael stated that sometimes things happen that are unexpected and the mem-
bers must understand that. 
 
Vincent Michael brought up the By-Laws and how we plan to address the changes that need to happen 
in order to bring the document into a more complete form for the club and its members. President  
Richard Lawrence will address the changes that need to occur in a future meeting. 
 
President Richard wants the club field rules placed on the website.  We will be looking at the rules and 
getting them posted to the site very soon. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM 
Members Present 8 

Minutes submitted by Mario Muniz 



  
HEMET MODEL MASTERS GENERAL MEETING 

Minutes for  June 16, 2018 

 
Meeting cancelled by V-President Floyd Whitehorn  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICE TO ALL HMM MEMBERS 
 
 
We have been contacted by the County of Riverside in regards to the      
Menifee Valley RC Flyers and their flying site. The County will be doing 
construction at there field beginning in October and lasting approximately 
55 days, during which time they have made a request, if we could allow the 
Menifee club to use our facilities at the Lakewood/Davis flying field which 
is also County owned but under lease to the Hemet Model Masters until 
construction is completed. 
 
The Board of Directors of the Hemet Model Masters has granted the  
County’s request and has gone on to allow the Menifee Valley RC Flyers  
access to both our flying sites during that time period. 
 
We have notified them that they must wear their club membership identifi-
cation while flying at HMM and they must abide by HMM club rules. Ex; 
spotter required when flying Pattern, Imac sequences and Turbine pilots 
must have a spotter to fly at HMM at all times. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

This Turbine Powered B2 Stealth Bomber has 
been seen flying on YouTube and I believe it was 
at Kentucky Jets...est $15,000 

A note to all members; the AMA show to be held in November at the Pomona 
Fairplex is probably going to be huge. Bldg 4 where the show will be indoors is 
almost completely sold out. Noteworthy mention is that HobbyKing plans to be 
there for the first time ever in California. 
 
Anyone wanting advance tickets to the show at group rates see Mario Muniz. 
 
As you can see on page 6 of the newsletter the prices are going up. Good news is 
the group ticket price only went up a dollar, but now it says plus fees?? 

HMM Club Rules for the flying sites are being worked on by President Richard  
Lawrence and Secretary Mario Muniz. Some of the field rules are outdated or 
missing subject matter that should be included in the club rules. These items 
need to be brought current to cover conditions that have changed over the past 
few years. When they are finished they will be presented to the Board of          
Directors and to the Membership for final approval. 
 
We will then have new signage made and posted at both flying sites. 

STOP PUTTING TRASH IN THE DESKS 
Many members complained about not having trash cans for a long 
time. Now you have them and trash service to boot...USE THEM!!! 

DO NOT PUT CRASHED AIRPLANE IN CAN FINE IS $30 



Hemet’s Hobby Headquarters 
DYNAMIC HOBBIES 

530 1/2 E Florida Ave. Hemet, Ca. 
ONE OF THE LARGEST SELECTION OF AIRPLANE KITS AVAILABLE IN 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
OWNER BOB PARCELL 951-925-9331 mel@netzon.net 

Hemet Model Masters  Club Site  
www.hemetmodelmasters.net 

Members please wear your club card when flying. This means every-
one. Also new guests (per the by laws) are allowed to fly three times, 
then they must join to use our facilities. Guests and 72mhz flyers 
must have AMA on frequency board prior to flying! 
 
The Hemet Model Masters will extend courtesy membership to any “Active Military” 
individual allowing them to fly at our club fields as long as they have a current AMA 
membership. 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
All members are required to carry a first aid kit and fire extinguisher in their vehicles when flying. You 
never know when you or a fellow member will need some aid. Be prepared!! We strongly urge that no 

one fly alone. 

CLUB RULE: TURBINE, 
IMAC and PATTERN HAVE A SPOTTER WHEN FLYING 

SELLERS CORNER 
 

Free Electric Wheelchair needs batteries and relay (909) 969-1003 Mario 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Permanent TFRs issued for major sporting events and Disney  
properties 
 
On October 27, the FAA issued three Permanent Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFRs) creating re-
strictions for the airspace surrounding major sporting events and the Disney properties in Anaheim 
CA and Orlando FL. The new flight  
restrictions permanently prohibit the operation of unmanned and radio-controlled model aircraft 
within roughly 3.5 miles of both the Disneyland and Walt Disney World theme parks. The restrictions 
are also in place for a period of one hour before and one hour after major sporting events.  

Metropolitan Water District 
Aqueduct Information for Retrieving crashed aircraft. Mike Thompson is the service  
representative that services the aqueduct near our main field. If your airplane is behind the  
second fence and not in the water runoff it is serviced by Mike Thompson. His direct line is 626-
844-5610. Note: Before calling be nice and explain that you are with the Hemet Model Masters 
and that you have crashed you’re rc plane beyond the second fence and would like to retrieve it 
without breaking any laws. If your plane is between the first and second fence it is serviced by  
another agency (Securitas Security), Mike Thompson can not help you. Hopefully this will help 
our members to retrieve their aircraft. 

FAA Guidelines 
 
 All aircraft that are flown using a ground control system, such as a transmitter, are 

required to participate. This includes fixed-wing aircraft, not just multi-rotors or 
drones. • Any pilot flying models weighing between .55 pounds (or 250 grams) and 
55 lbs is required to register. You only need to register once every 3 years.  

registermyuas.faa.gov 

 

ADVANCE TICKET PRICES BEFORE FEES 

One Day Member————————-$11.00  
Two Day Member————————-$19.00  
Three Day Member———————–$25.00  
Non Member One Day——————-$13.00  
Non Member Two Day——————-$21.00  
Non Member Three Day—————.-$29.00  
Youth——————————————-$5.00  
Group—————————————.—$9.00 

 
AT THE DOOR PRICES 

 
One Day Member————————-$15.00  
Two Day Member———————-...$28.00  
Three Day Member———————–$38.00  
Non Member One Day——————.$17.00  
Non Member Two Day——————-$32.00  
Non Member Three Day—————–.$41.00  
Youth————————————.—-$6.00  
Group ————————————.–$12.00  



 



 
 

SHOW & TELL 

Eddie James had a dead 
stick while downwind 
and couldn’t make it 
back to the runway 

Richard lost his P51, crashed 
behind the porta-potty. Sad 
ending after many hours of 
work 

Mike Hanson also had a crash 
when he lost signal from his 
transmitter. 





The Hemet Model Masters  
July Birthdays 

 
Robert Binkley, Roger Compton, Harold  
Hogerson, David Kennedy, Carl Lindou,  

Vincent Michael, David Phillips, 
Paul Stenberg, Eric Thibodeau, Gene Valley and 

Noah Yaney 

We would like to welcome our newest  
members to the Hemet Model Masters 

 
Lou Renteria, Neal Smiley, David  

Domanske, David Lange, Al Hess and 
Robert Corsa 

 

SAFETY AT THE FLYING SITES 
 

PLEASE ADHERE TO CLUB SAFETY POLICIES, THESE WERE PUT IN PLACE 
BY YOU THE MEMBERS AND  A FEW OF YOU CONTINUE TO IGNORE THEM. 

 
Starting of any engines is north side of yellow line, aircraft facing runway exception Turbines. No  

taxing in the pits and stay within established perimeters , exceeding 400 ft ceiling. We have full scale 
aircraft overhead all the time and it only takes ONE incident to lose our field. No flying over the field 

workers on adjacent properties EVER! 

HEMET MODEL MASTERS 
2019 Renewal Form 

Po Box 754 San Jacinto, Ca 92583 
 
 
 

First Name_________________________________________ Initial_________ 
 
Last Name_________________________________________ 
 
AMA Number______________________________________ Ex____________ 
 
Address____________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________________________St_______Zip_____________ 
 
Contact Phone Number _______________________ Date of Birth___________________ 
 
Email address ____________________________________________ 
 
Amount sent $_____________________ 
 
Club Id Cards are sent upon verification of  AMA status . You can mail in your dues or 
see any club officer. PayPal Info; hemetmodelmasters@gmail.com ( friends and family 
no fee). If you use regular PayPay add 4% to cover fees. 
 
If paying your dues at the end of the year is difficult you can start to make small pay-
ments at anytime starting now. See any officer and get a receipt so we can keep track. 



2018 Consolidated Schedule of RC Events 
                  
 
 

 

Sunday, July 15
th

 ........................... SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Inland Soaring So-
ciety 
 

Saturday, August 4
th

 ...................... Menifee Valley Flyers “Hot August Nights Club Appreci-
ation” 
 

Saturday, August 4
th

 ...................... Corona Radio Control Club Youth Day Celebration 
 

August 11/12
th

 ................................ Hemet Model Masters “Warbirds at Hemet” 
 

Saturday, August 11
th

 .................... Gilman Springs RC Flyers Mid-Summer Night Fly 
 

Saturday, August 18
th

 .................... Circle City Flyers Scale Fly-In 
 

Sunday, August 19
th

 ...................... SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Thousand Oaks SS 
 

Wednesday, August 22
nd

 .............. Chula Vista Model RC Club Float Fly at Otay Lake 
 

Saturday, September 8
th

................ Hemet Model Masters Autumn Swap Meet 
 

Saturday, September 8
th

................ Menifee Valley Flyers Annual Poker Fly 
 

Saturday, September 8
th

................ Gilman Springs RC Flyers End-of-Summer Night Fly 
 

Saturday, September 15
th

 .............. Gilman Springs RC Flyers “Warbirds Over Gilman 
Springs” 

 

Sunday, September 16
th

 ................ SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Torry Pines Gulls 
 

October 6/7
th

 ................................... Hemet Model Masters “IMAC Regionals” 
 

Saturday, October 13
th

 .................. Corona Radio Control Club Cub Day “Nothing but 
Cubs” 
 

Saturday, October 13
th

  ................. Gilman Springs RC Flyers Fall Swap Meet 
 

Saturday, October 20
th

  ................. Chula Vista Model RC Club Float Fly at Otay Lake 
 

Sunday, October 21
st

 ..................... SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Silent Wings SA 
 

Saturday, October 27
th

 .................. Corona Radio Control Club Float Fly at Lake Perris 
 

November 2/3/4
th

 ............................ AMA EXPO WEST at the FAIRPLEX Pomona 
 

Saturday, December 1
st

 ................. Corona Radio Control Club Christmas Party & Toys for 
Tots 

 

Saturday, December 8
th

 ................. Menifee Valley Flyers “Spark of Love Fun Fly & Toy 
Drive” 

 

Saturday, December 15
th

 ............... Hemet Model Masters “Holiday Event/Toy Drive” 
 

July 10, 2018  



HEMET MODEL MASTERS 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

  

PRESIDENT     RICHARD LAWRENCE  206-734-8046 

V-PRES              FLOYD WHITEHORN   951-452-7994 

TREASURE       STEWART ROBINSON 619-971-5976 

SECRETARY     MARIO D MUÑIZ           909-969-1003 

  

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 EDDIES JAMES  RALPH TORRES  DON TURNER          

DWAYNE HIGGINBOTHAM    

 CHARLES LEWIS LLOYD BARBER   JEFF BARKER 

 

SAFETY COORDINATOR 

VINCENT MICHAEL 

 

 

  

CONTEST DIRECTORS 

     MARIO D MUÑIZ        RICK WATERMAN 

JEFF HUGGINS     RAY GOULD 

  

   THE BARNSTORMER 
Newsletter of the Hemet Model Masters, Inc., a non-profit 
club chartered in the State of California and by the Academy 
of Model Aeronautics.  Charter  #1376. 
Mailing Address 
Hemet Model Masters 
PO Box 754 
San Jacinto, Ca. 92583 
  
Editor:  Mario D Muniz 
5700 W Wilson St Sp73 
Banning, Ca. 92220 
mmkarbiz2@gmail.com 
  

General Meetings 
         9:00 AM at the main airpark 3rd Sat of the month 

  
HMM Website www.hemetmodelmasters.net 

Flight Instructors 
Don Radford Mario Muniz 
Richard Lawrence 
Community Relations Web Master 
Steve Staudenmeir  Steve Staudenmeir 
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